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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2012-422
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Redman
Date of Introduction: July 24, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: July 26, 2012
Type of Action: Reauthorization of downtown business improvement district special assessment; authorizing execution of new Enhanced Municipal Services Agreement; pledge of future budgetary actions; providing for compilation and publication of special assessment roll; providing notice of public hearing; declaring intention to utilize non-ad valorem special assessment mechanism
Bill Summary: The bill reauthorizes the use of a special assessment to fund a downtown Work Program as proposed by Downtown Vision, Inc. and establishes the tax roll of specially benefitting properties that will be subject to the special assessment.  The bill authorizes the execution of an Enhanced Municipal Services Agreement between the City and Downtown Vision, Inc. for that entity to utilize the special assessment funds appropriated by the City to provide enhanced public services to downtown properties.  The bill announces the City’s intent to utilize the non-ad valorem special assessment mechanism, levies the special assessment for FY12-13, and provides for a City appropriation of funding in lieu of the special assessment for benefitting City properties.  The bill establishes the preliminary assessment roll, sets the public hearing for the special assessment for August 7, 2012 at the Finance Committee meeting, and authorizes the mailing and publication of required notices.
Background Information: The City originally created the Downtown Business Improvement District (BID) in 1999, imposed a non-ad valorem special assessment on private properties within the BID, voluntarily contributed City funds to the BID in lieu of the assessment on City buildings, and contracted with Downtown Vision, Inc. to provide the enhanced level of downtown services funded by the assessment revenue.  The original term of the contract with DVI was 5 years, after which it was renewed for another 7 years, expiring September 30, 2012.  This bill reauthorizes the BID and special assessment and authorizes a new contract with Downtown Vision, Inc. for 7 years through 2019. 
Policy Impact Area: Downtown service enhancement
Fiscal Impact: The first year of the special assessment is projected to produce $729,488 from private properties, to which the City will add $311,660 for its properties, for total revenue of $1,041,148 in FY12-13.
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